
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application for a   ) 
Variance from 4 CSR 240-13.035(1)   ) File No. EE-2014-0253 
Regarding Denial of Service Notice   ) 
 

ORDER SETTING DEADLINE FOR RESPONSE TO STAFF’S 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
Issue Date:  March 26, 2014                                                    Effective Date:  March 26, 2014 
 

On March 24, 2014, Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission filed a 

recommendation for the Commission to deny Kansas City Power & Light Company’s (“KCP&L”) 

and KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company’s (“GMO”) (jointly, “Companies”) application 

for variance from the notice requirement of the denial of service rule in Commission Rule 4 CSR 

240-13.035(1). The Commission will set a deadline for Companies to file a response. 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. Kansas City Power & Light Company and KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations 

Company may file a response to Staff’s recommendation no later than March 28, 2014. 

2. This order shall become effective immediately upon issuance. 

 
       BY THE COMMISSION 

     Morris L. Woodruff 
       Secretary 
 
Kim S. Burton, Regulatory Law Judge 
by delegation of authority  
pursuant to Section 386.240, RSMo 2000. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 26th day of March, 2014. 


